Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting


Meeting Minutes


06/18/02





The meeting convened at 7:50 PM at Helen Duval’s House





Attendance:  Burt Bostwick, Iris Bond, Helen Duval, Katrine Pendleton, Benny Parker, Bill Schwab, Bobbie Hays,





Treasurer's Report-Benny Parker: 


The balance of the OGCA as of June 18, 2002 is $678.21


There have been 4 membership dues received and two perpetual membership dues received.  


The Treasurer will look into making the OGCA a 501c (3) not for profit organization.





Secretary’s Report –Katrine Pendleton


Minutes of Prior Meeting – Minutes for the meeting May 22, 2002 were reviewed and approved as written. 


We emailed the newsletter out to the email directory and people seemed pleased.


Will continue to work on the OGCA directory.  Bobbie Hays and Bill Schwab met and provided an updated list of current neighbors.


Secretary intends to finish a draft of the Membership Directory for the September Executive Committee Meeting.





Conservation Report- Helen Duval


The Conservation Committee met at Helen Duval’s house.


The Conservation Report was broken down into specific chapters.  People on the committee were assigned specific writing tasks.


The goal for the Conservation Committee is to have Drafts to each other by July 9 and meet again with comments on July 11


Iris Bond will be unable to continue to attend the NCAC meetings.  Burt Bostwick and Helen Duval will attend in her place. 





Block Captains –


There are now 39 Block Captains


We still need one for the 3800 block of Tazwell St.





President’s Report – Burt Bostwick 


Neighborhood Complaints about DEA


Burt has received several complaints about the misuse of the DEA.  Including a dog jumping the fence, parking in front of the fire hydrant, parking in the parking lot across the street, as well as general neglect of park users.  Burt will contact the President of Mad Dogs to see if some of these issues can be resolved.  


Jamestown Elementary School Addition


Jamestown Elementary School is in the process of getting funding for an addition. Burt has contacted the other civic association who would be directly impacted by this addition as well as informally polled our neighborhood.. None of the other associations or neighbors had any issues.  Therefore, a motion was set before The Executive Committee to write a letter in support of the Jamestown addition.  The motion was passed and a letter of support will be sent from the OGCA. 


Jane White  and Plants


A member of the Civic Association who has a large garden has offered to make a list of all of the plants she would be willing to share with neighbors.  She in turn would charge a fee for her time transplanting the plants.  This fee she would then give as a donation to the OGCA.  A motion was passed to accept Jane White offer to share her plants with neighbors and she could set her fee as she felt was appropriate. 





North Wakefield Street Variance


The Executive Committee has received letters of concern from the neighbors that will be affected by the new houses on Wakefield Street.  Based on feedback from the affected neighbors, which has been negative, the OGCA cannot write a letter of support for the request for variance.  If there have been no changes in feedback from the neighbors by the time of the hearing, then someone from the Executive Committee will attend the variance hearing and express the concerns of the neighbors.





New Business


Emergency Preparedness - Bill Schwab and Burt Bostwick attended Emergency Preparedness training.  Bill will write up a synopsis of the event and distribute to the Block Captains.  


Fall General Meeting – A tentative date has been set for the Fall General Meeting, November 3, 2002 from 2-4 at the Nature Center








Next Executive Committee Meeting –


Tuesday, September 17, 2002 at Katrine Pendleton’s House, 3814 N. Stafford Street at 7:30 PM.





Other 


No other business was raised.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 PM.


